MINUTES FOR THE MAY 19, 2022 MEETING OF THE CATHARINE TOWNSHIP BOARD
OF SUPERVISORS

Catharine Township’s regular monthly meeting began at 7:00 PM at the Catharine Township
Municipal Building with supervisors Heather Flaig/Secretary and Kenneth
Brenneman/Treasurer. Ralph Rispoli/Supervisor was absent. Road master Michael Fay was
present.

Visitors: Daryl Cole, Jeff Walason, Dorrie Johnson, Shawn Brubaker

A motion was made by Ken Brenneman to accept the minutes as written for April 21, 2022, with
one change to be corrected in regards to Trisha Haight from being a State Representative to a
candidate. Seconded by Heather Flaig.

A motion was made by Ken Brenneman to accept the financial report, seconded by Heather Flaig
The Farm Show Lease is being reviewed by the solicitor to make changes to the first draft.

The Barker’s have reportedly moved off the Bear Crossing property and are not occupying the
residence. The solicitor does not feel the Township needs to take any legal action at this time.

Justin Isenberg revised his previous offer to purchase a small area of land from the township. He
has asked to lease the same parcel of land for $500.00 a year. The supervisors were concerned
this may cause other offers to come in for land and could cause issues down the road for the
township. Ken Brenneman made a motion not to lease the land at this time. Seconded by Heather
Flaig.

There was a complaint regarding Oak Alley in regards to the rain run off coming out on the alley
from a road installed on the hill side. The resident said there was a steady stream of water
coming onto there property and flooding their basement. Blair Conservation was called to have
someone inspect the issue.

The township needs bids for renting a backhoe. Ken made a motion to approve advertising for
bids, seconded by Heather Flaig.

Roadmaster Report

Bear Crossing has a pipe that is bad and needs replaced.

Paving projects — Etna Furnace needs to be finished and Cross Valley depending on finances.
It was discussed about taking over River Front Drive as a Township road. Will check into if a
petition is needed.

Purchase of a new truck was discussed, no action taken at this time.

Supervisors Report

Ken Brenneman mentioned the LERTA meeting at the Williamsburg Borough Building on June
9, 2022 at 1:00 pm

Ken talked about contacting a logging firm to assess the trees on Catharine Township property to
see about cutting some trees cut down.



Heather Flaig made a motion to pay bills and approve bills paid before the regular meeting with
ratification, seconded by Ken Brenneman.

Heather Flaig made motion to adjourn at 8:15 pm, seconded by Ken Brenneman.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather Flaig, Secretary/Supervisor



